

Baroness Road Path Closure Notification

Arthur Wade House

Dear Resident,

As you may already be aware, the path access between Baroness Road and Ravenscroft Park will be closed for a period of 10 weeks from the 1st of June 2020.

The reason for this closure is to ensure safe separation between pedestrians and machinery whilst we construct the new footpaths and road ways as part of the Baroness Road Housing scheme.

During the path closure the following detours will be in place, this is also set out in the image below:

- Access to **Arthur Wade House** is to be made via Ravenscroft Park.
- Access to **Robert Owen House** is to be made by Baroness Road.
- Access to Ravenscroft Park via Baroness Road will need to detour through Columbia Road



Anti-social behaviour

If you are experiencing anti-social behaviour or are worried about nuisance activity where you live, please report this to the respective contact below:

Tower Hamlets Homes ASB: Email: contactus@thh.org.uk (8am to 6pm Monday to Friday)

Phone: 020 7364 5015 (24hrs)

LBTH Community Park Ranger: Email: MileEndPark@towerhamlets.gov.uk

Phone: 0207 364 5227

LBTH ASB Services: Web: https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/community and living/co

mmunity safety crime preve/anti-social behaviour/anti-

social_behaviour.aspx

In a non-emergency, call the police on 101 to report a crime. In an emergency always call 999.



Baroness Road Path Closure Recap.

The London Borough of Tower Hamlets has worked to reduce the impact of the path closure as much as possible. The following items have been undertaken or are in the process of being provided to ease any further concerns residents may have during the closure period.

Ravenscroft Park ASB Review.

The LBTH Baroness Project team met with LBTH ASB Services to undertake a 'walk around' review of Ravenscroft Park. After analysing the Park, LBTH ASB Services were satisfied with the arrangements already met and suggested no further alterations were necessary.

PCSO and Tower Hamlets Homes ASB.

Police Community Support Officers & Tower Hamlets Homes Anti-Social Behaviour teams have been made aware of the path closure. As a result, regular patrols of this area and Ravenscroft Park will be increased.

Wayfinding Signage.

LBTH are currently working to provide new estate and park wayfinding signage, this is to ease the difficulties of deliveries in the area especially for the Arthur Wade and Robert Owen House residences.

Informal Access Route for Arthur Wade House.

The week before the Path Closure is to take place LBTH will be removing the small gate located on the South Face of Arthur Wade House. The removal of this gate will provide an informal access route from the Sivill House Garages.

Deliveries.

LBTH has explored options to improve the effectiveness of deliveries in the area. After discussions with Parking Services and Parks Departments LBTH were unable to accommodate any new constructions or parking bays for drop offs or deliveries.

During the path closure period we would advise residents provide directions and instructions on any deliveries to help with wayfinding. The above new wayfinding signage will also greatly benefit this concern.

We would like to wish you the best of health during this time, and will be in touch with further updates as these works progress. If you have any queries please see contact details below;

Evelyn Mills Email: evelyn.mills@bouygues-uk.com

Bouygues UK Resident Liaison Officer Phone: 07917824038

Enamul Goni Email: enamul.goni@towerhamlets.gov.uk

LBTH Development Project Manager Phone: 0207 364 5053



COVID-19 Related Support:

Please be aware The London Borough of Tower Hamlets has set up a phone-line to support vulnerable residents and people identified by the NHS as being at the highest risk of severe illness from coronavirus.

The phone line can be used by vulnerable residents that need help during this difficult time including:

- residents that have been identified as being extremely vulnerable,
- those at the highest risk of severe illness,
- the very elderly,
- people with disabilities
- Or, those self-isolating with underlying health conditions.

The Phone Number to call for the above support is: 020 7364 3030

All other residents who are not classed as being at the highest risk of severe illness from coronavirus, or who are not extremely vulnerable should use the COVID-19 self-isolation support request form available via the link below, to let us know about your situation and any help you may need while isolating and managing your care.

https://forms.towerhamlets.gov.uk/service/COVID_19_Self_Isolation_Support_Request

Once you have completed the form, someone from the council will be in contact to discuss your needs.